
Carol Chesarek 
13300 NW Germantown Road 
Portland, OR  97231 

 
July 7, 2023 
 
Multnomah County Land Use Planning 
1600 SE 190th Avenue 
Portland, OR. 97231 
 
Submitted by e-mail: 
lup-hearings@multco.us 
 
Re:  LUBA No 2022-097 (Remand Proceeding) 
        Case File T2-2021-14981 
        12424 NW Springville Road 
 
>> Please enter this letter into the record for the remand hearing June 23, 2023. 
 
 
Dear Hearings Officer, 
 
As of this morning, there is no new information on the county web site from the applicant to 
prove gross farm income – it appears that applicant has still not provided Schedule F (or 
equivalent) support for his claim of commercial farm income.  These proofs are commonly 
provided by dwelling permit applicants and should not be a burden. 
 
I checked today, and still can’t find a state Egg Handler’s license in the name of Reed in 
Multnomah or Washington counties.  Their farm and eggs are not shown on the Multnomah 
County Farm Bureau web site, or one the TriCountyFarms or Local Harvest sites for finding fresh 
eggs/produce, or the Multnomah County Farm Bureau map of farm sales. 
 
Oregon requires egg handling licenses for commercial egg sales.  I searched for egg handling 
licenses for the Reed property on April 20, 2022.  No Oregon Department of Agriculture egg 
handling license shows up under Springville Road or Springwood Acres, or under the name of 
Reed (screenshots are included below).  I am confused about how the Reeds can be legally 
selling their eggs to commercial buyers without this license.  
 
For a large scale egg operation, this appears odd and seems to undermine the argument that Scott Reed 
is “principally engaged in the farm use of the land” – if he was, we suspect that there would be an egg 
handler’s license associated with him or with his farm, and that I could figure out how to purchase some 
of those pasture raised eggs.   
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The applicant has not provided the required proof of commercial farm income, despite being 
given many opportunities over the years to do so.  This permit should be denied.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Carol Chesarek 
 
No egg handler’s license under Reed in Multnomah or Washington county.

 
 



 

 


